YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL



City of Joondalup

Meeting of the

JOONDALUP NORTH YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL

held at the Anchors Youth centre at 5.00 pm on Monday 17 April, 2000.

Office BEARERS

CHAIRPERSON

MINUTES SECRETARY

Tim Lee

Jeremy Manning

Unconfirmed Minutes of Joondalup North Youth Advisory Committee

ATTENDANCES

Joshua King
Sarah McMillan
Tim Lee
Traceylee McDonald
Emma Nolan
John Saratsis
Aman Pabla
Philippa Brown

Jeremy Manning Youth Projects Officer

APOLOGIES

Emma Dee Heather Gibbons

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

MOVED: Aman Pabla SECONDED: Tim Lee,

that the Minutes of the Joondalup North Youth Advisory Council meeting held on 17 April, 2000 as above, be confirmed as a true and correct record.

The Motion was Put and CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING

• YAC website / Photo / Information

Traceylee McDonald and Jeremy Manning will finalise this information and post to Office of Youth Affairs before next meeting

• Mirror Park – Map development

Joshua King reported that he had found a map and included all current facilities at Mirror Park on the map.

Jeremy Manning to find a better map of Mirror Park and transfer information.

• Visit to Parliament House

Sarah McMillan reported that the visit to Parliament House had been very successful and enjoyable.

Members resolved to write a letter of thanks to Chris Baker

Moved: Sara McMillan Seconded: Tracylee McDonald

CARRIED

• Councillor involvement in Youth Advisory Council

Jeremy Manning reported that councillors had expressed a desire to have greater involvement in the Youth Advisory Council and asked members to discuss the best possible way for this to occur.

Members suggested that the first meeting should be an informal meeting such as a dinner. Following that event, elected members could be invited to attend meetings on a roster basis.

Road Safety Launch

Jeremy Manning reported that he had attended the launch with John Saratsis and outlined the purpose of the grant scheme.

Members discussed a number of projects that could be submitted for funding.

The issues that members identified as contributing to teenage road trauma included:

- 1. Vehicle unroadworthiness
- 2. Peer pressure leading to speeding, recklessness, driver fatigue, driving under influence
- 3. Not wearing Seat Belts

Members resolved that they would like to cooperate with the Joondalup South Youth Advisory Council to address the second issue - Peer Pressure.

Members suggested that the best way to do this could be by developing a locally specific video featuring young drivers that could be shown at local schools and in local cinemas.

Jeremy Manning will submit funding submission and find some contact details for media students to help with the project.

• Youth Rally Team

Jeremy Manning reported that the City of Joondalup had been approached to cooperate with the City of Wanneroo to set up a Youth Rally Team in the northern region. Substantial funding including provision of a consultant, part-time Team Manager, vehicle and workshop equipment is being offered by the Office of Youth Affairs. The Rally Team would consist of up to thirty young people. Jeremy Manning asked members to consider some ways of expanding the project to enable more young people to be directly or indirectly involved. Suggestions included:

- Linking involvement to driver education courses
- Outsourcing some project tasks such as promotion, uniforms, multimedia to schools in the region.

• Youth Council Week

Jeremy Manning reported that planning for this is underway and suggested that more frequent meetings may be necessary to ensure adequate preparation for the event.

New members for Youth Advisory Council

Options for distributing and promoting Youth Advisory Council nominations were discussed.

Nomination forms were handed out to be distributed to interested friends.

NEXT MEETING

Date Monday 15 May, 2000

Time 4.30 pm

Venue Anchors Youth centre

MEETING CLOSED

6.15pm